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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

November 7, 2000

General Notice No. 2000-21

TO:

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT:
A&R Professional Leave

A question has arisen regarding the utilization of Professional Leave under the A&R Contract.  The new contract contains the same language as the current language.  The language is contained in Section Five of Article 31 of the present contract booklet and can also be accessed at www.opm.state.ct.us/olr/contracts/olrcontracts.htm.  In order to qualify for professional time the program must be for the development, maintenance or exchange of professional skills that clearly relate to the Employee’s primary job assignment or logical career progression.  The request for professional leave must be submitted, in writing, at least three (3) weeks in advance.

Recently, we have seen announcements concerning Union lunch meetings regarding FMLA and The Whistle Blower Statue (sic).  These meetings would not qualify for professional leave under the contract.  If employees attend these meetings and their attendance is in excess of their lunch period, any such time should be charged to some other appropriate time code in accordance with the time and attendance policy.  (i.e., vacation, personal leave, leave without pay).  

Labor Relations Designees with questions concerning this general notice should contact Fae Brown-Brewton at 418-6217.  All others should contact their Central Personnel Office.

Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations
Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut  06106
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